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Stonefield Neighborhood Association   

Minutes of Annual Meeting  
March 18, 2013 

 
 

Officers and Volunteers Present:   Norm Arendt (President), David Diercks 
(Treasurer), Ralph Swoboda (Secretary), Jim Dvorsky (Director), Mike Adler 
(Director), Robin Sweet (Welcome Committee), Jeff Mattox (Webmaster). 

Also Present:   Kurt Sonnentag (Mayor), Gurdip Brar (Ald. District 2), JoAnna 
Richard (Ald. District 3), Perry Hibner (MCPASD), Jesse Selleck (Middleton PD). 
 

1.  Call to Order.   Norm Arendt called the meeting at the Middleton Sport Bowl to 
order at 7:10 pm and introduced the Association volunteers and guests.  
 
2.  Election of Officers and Directors.   There being no other nominees, the 
current officers and directors were re-elected for another one-year term: 
 

President:  Norm Arendt 
Treasurer:  David Diercks 
Secretary:  Ralph Swoboda 
Directors:   Jim Dvorsky and Mike Adler 

 
3.  Budget.   David Diercks distributed a financial report showing the current 
checkbook balance of $9,425.  He also presented a budget of $7,010 in revenue 
and $3,870 in expenses for the coming financial year, reflecting the semi-annual 
receipt of dues and publication of the Stonefield directory.  The members voted 
to approve the 2013-2014 budget as presented. 
 
4.  Mayor’s Report.  Mayor Kurt Sonnentag presented a summary of his “State 
of the City” report, which he will be presenting to the Council.  An open-house at 
the Fire Station on April 9 will celebrate Middleton’s 50th Anniversary as a city.  
 
5.  Neighborhood Crime.  Officer Jesse Selleck reported that leads have dead-
ended in the search for those responsible for the home break-ins Stonefield has 
suffered in recent months.  However, some of the items stolen have been 
recovered, and arrests for possession of stolen property are imminent. 
  
6.  School Construction.  Perry Hibner reported that favorable bond financing 
has been secured for the building project approved by the voters in November.  
Construction of the new Kromrey Middle School will commence this summer. 
 
7.  City Counsel Members.  Alderpersons JoAnna Richard and Gurdip Brar 
offered brief comments on various matters affecting the neighborhood.  It was 
reported that the city will be planting eight trees along Old Middleton Road 
between Stonefield Road and Cypress Trail, to restore a tree line that used to be 
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there.   
 
Neighbors with concerns about speeders through Stonefield, can contact Mark 
Walther, Community Services Director at mwalther@ci.middleton.wi.us or 824-
7347.  Ideas for civic improvement can be submitted by going to the Middleton 
website (www.ci.middleton.wi.us/) and clicking on “Community Voice.”  
 
8.  Adjournment .  The meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  


